




Topic: Accessory Building 
Date:  June 17, 2024 
Address:  1141 Blackwood Drive 
 
Dear Planning & Zoning and City Council Members: 
 
The accessory building has been built in conjunction with the main residence. As such, the 
accessory building is of the same building material as the main residence, providing for a 
cohesive look, and this also falls in line with the accessory building guidelines under the UDC. 
 
The purposes of the accessory building are extra vehicle parking, misc. storage and boat 
storage. The boat storage addresses the need for the SUP in regards to the average height 
being taller than what is listed for accessory building under the UDC to accommodate for a boat 
on a trailer with a tower.  
 
The architectural plan of the accessory building was stamped/approved at the same time as the 
residence on 4/12/2023 by Justin Wilkins. 
 
The City of Keller had on-site inspections for the new construction at 1141 Blackwood Drive on 
9/29/23, 10/3/23, 11/15/23, 11/17/23, 11/27/23, 2/15/24, 3/1/24, 3/5/24, 4/24/24 and 
5/31/24. This is all on record under Permit #B23-0016. 
 
We applied and were issued a tree removal permit on 10/17/23. For reference it was under 
permit #TR23-0060.  
 
A permit was submitted by one of our subcontractors, on our behalf, for engineered retaining 
walls on 12/28/23 and approved on 1/22/24.  
 
It wasn’t until a pool permit was approved on 5/23/24 that this was brought to my attention, 
needing a separate permit.  
 
As outlined there has been plenty of opportunity from the City of Keller to notify me of the 
need for a SUP, and my willingness to do so is also outlined as there have been other permits 
pulled during this construction phase.  
 
 
Thank you for taking the time and consideration.  
 
Bonnie & Max Draper 
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